
 
 
 
February 28, 2023 
 
Dear Chair Noor and Members of House Human Services Finance Committee     
 
Regarding HF 1686 
 
The elected and appointed members of Heading Home Ramsey, the HUD-mandated Continuum of 
Care write to offer our strong support for the Heading Home Ramsey bill, House File 1686, a request 
for funding to invest in and sustain effective models to provide shelter and services to those 
experiencing homelessness in Ramsey County.  Our bill has the support of a wide range of 
stakeholders across the County who know this funding is key to addressing homelessness. 
 
As Heading Home Ramsey leaders, we provide housing, emergency shelter and crisis response 
services across Ramsey County. Local government and community partnerships have been critical to 
our ability to address homelessness in our area.   
 
In Ramsey County, the number of people experiencing homelessness is rising and has nearly doubled 
since 2016. Over 50 families are on the waiting list for emergency shelter and the 2023 Point-in-Time 
count conducted January 25 found well over 300 people sleeping outside.  We need help. One-time 
funds enabled Heading Home Ramsey and partners to not only increase shelter capacity but also 
create more effective supports and interventions to move people quickly from homelessness to 
housing. But some funds will expire this spring and more funds are needed. 
 
We ask you to support our request for $75 million to fund five critical interventions: 
 

● Continued shelter options for single adults including expanded women’s shelter options. The 
need for women’s shelter space frequently exceeds supply. 
 

● 100-bed shelter for families and additional support for families. This model, 
established during the pandemic, has produced significantly improved outcomes for 
families, moving them into housing more quickly. 

 
● Continued operation of day service shelters, providing support to individuals to help them 

stabilize, connect with resources, and move off the street. 
 

● A low-barrier pilot program serving frequent users of emergency shelter with intensive, 24/7 
staffing. 
 

● Outreach, system improvements, and extreme weather support to help address critical 
immediate needs and move people onto a path to housing more quickly. 

 



 
 
 
These interventions are designed to fill critical gaps while an additional $74 million is being invested 
by Ramsey County and the City of St. Paul into the construction of deeply affordable housing.   HF 
1686 will make an immediate impact while we build more housing and importantly will help us 
address stark disparities among experiencing homelessness.  In Ramsey County, people who are 
African American are 6.5 times more likely to be homeless than people who are white.  People who 
are Native American/Indigenous are 12.5 times more likely to be homeless than their white 
counterparts.  These unacceptable disparities must be addressed. 
 
We know you share our concern for these families and individuals experiencing homelessness.   
Thank you for your support.  
 
Sincerely, 

          
Jaime Tincher      Trista MatasCastillo 
Deputy Mayor, City of St. Paul   Chair, Ramsey County Board of Commissioners 
Chair, Heading Home Ramsey   Vice Chair, Heading Home Ramsey 
 
Heading Home Ramsey Governing Board  
Deputy Mayor Jaime Tincher, City of Saint Paul, Chair 
Commissioner Trista MatasCastillo, Ramsey County, Vice Chair 
Mayor Marylee Abrams, city of Maplewood 
Ling Becker, Workforce Solutions 
Johanna Berg, Ramsey County 
Julie Bluhm, Guild, Inc. 
Trisha Cummins-Kauffman, Solid Ground 
Kizzy Downie, Model Cities 
Jen Fairbourne, Lutheran Social Services 
Angela Gauthier, Ain Dah Yung 
Superintendent Joe Gothard, St. Paul Public Schools 
Jon Gutzmann, St. Paul Public Housing 
Jodi Harder, Radias Health 
Anil Hurkadii, Saint Paul & Minnesota Foundation 
David Katzenmeyer, People, Inc. 
Tim Lawrence, Metro Transit Police 
Ruby Lee, CLUES 
Rebecca Noecker, Councilmember, City of St. Paul 
Marika Reese, Ubuntu Care Services 
Tiffany Scott Knox, St. Paul Promise Neighborhood 
Deborah Smith, Project for Pride in Living 
Terri Smith, Metropolitan Council 
Wendy Underwood, Catholic Charities 
Lucy Zanders, Theresa Living Center 
 



 
 
Heading Home Ramsey Steering Committee: 
 
Heather Alden, St. Paul Public Schools 
Keith Allen, M Heath Fairview  
Lily Anderson, Guild, Inc. 
Nicolle Goodman, City of St. Paul 
Lara Griffin, Lutheran Social Services 
Sue Hackett, Aeon 
Holly Henning, Ain dah Yung Center 
Andrea Hinderaker, Model Cities 
Molly Jalma, Listening House 
Jacqueline Jones, Amherst H. Wilder Foundation 
Keith Lattimore, Chair, Ramsey County 
Sara Liegl, Project Home 
Richard McLemore II, McLemore Holdings & Consulting 
Chris Michels, Catholic Charities 
Dominic Mitchell, St. Paul Public Housing Agency 
Jesse Mollner, St. Paul Police Department 
Alan Ostergaard, Vice Chair, Radias Health 
Renae Pereira-Webb, Metro Council HRA 
Larene Randle-Wade, MN One Stop for Communities 
Dave Sena, Union Gospel Mission 
Kenya Walker, Ramsey County 
Ben Weiss, Southern MN Regional Legal Services 
Lucy Zanders, Theresa Living Center 
 


